

Milan Trail Huggers ATV Club P.O. Box 42 Milan, NH 03588 Maintaining Trails in Milan, Stark and Dummer

July 15, 2018

Chris Gamache, Chief NH Bureau of Trails DNCR-NH Division of Parks and Recreation 172 Pembroke Road Concord, NH 03301

## Dear Chris,

This letter and its attachments are a formal request from our club to start the review process for the Southern Connector Trail described in the Nash Stream Forest plan. Before this trail can be opened, the following requirements listed in the plan must be met:

- 1. Review by the DNCR land management process
- 2. Evaluation by the Nash Stream Technical Team
- 3. Passage of the coarse and fine filter criteria
- 4. Acknowledgement by DNCR and Fish and Game that adequate resources are available for the monitoring, maintenance, and enforcement of the new section of trail
- 5. Updated MOU between DNCR and Fish and Game
- 6. MOU with local club for maintenance
- 7. Approval by the Nash Stream Forest Citizen's Committee
- 8. Approval by the Council on Resources and Development (CORD)
- 9. Three year provisional period

It appears that NH BOT must initiate the first two steps so we are asking you to start the process and we will support you when needed.

In addition to a detailed topo map, I have also included an NHB report for the proposed trail route, letter of authorization from our club, a detailed review of the course and fine filter requirements, a copy of a letter sent to local law enforcement and his response plus a rendering of the proposed Nash Stream Bridge.

Sincerely,

Larry Gomes
Trail Master

Milan Trail Huggers ATV Club

Phone: